
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
To:        Debbie Racca-Sittre, City Clerk 
 
From:    Ron Nirenberg, Mayor 
 
Copy: Aurora Perkins, Deputy City Clerk; Emily McGinn, Assistant to City Council; Daniel Sirio, 

TIRZ #28 Liaison; Councilmember Phyllis Viagran; Councilmember Dr. Adriana Rocha Garcia 
 
RE:       Appointments – TIRZ #28 (Verano) 
 
Date:      July 22, 2022 
 
 
 
 
I wish to appoint the following Councilmembers to the Tax Increment Reinvestment Zone #28 (Verano) Board: 
 

• Councilmember Phyllis Viagran, District 3 
• Councilmember Dr. Adriana Rocha Garcia, District 4 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

_________________________ 
Ron Nirenberg 

Mayor 
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